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May 15, 2015

Kelli Gillard B.Sc., P.Ag
Technical Advisor

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360

Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0O

Dear Ms. Gillard:

Re: NIRB File No. 15EN009: Notice of Part 4 Screening for Tundra Copper
Corporation’s “Coppermine-Exploration” project proposal

Thank you for your letter of May 15, 2015.

We write to inform NIRB that Tundra Copper has carefully monitored comments posted
during the recently completed public comment phase of screening and is formulating a
detailed response to address the concerns that were raised.

Further to your request that Tundra Copper provide a response to your letter by May 29,
2015, we ask you consider the alternative deadline of June 5, 2015. Given our scheduled
consultations in Kugluktuk for the week of May 25 including multi-party (HTO, CBC, Hamlet,
KIA) input to our proposed Wildlife Management Plan and preparation of what will be a
detailed, multi-document filing, the additional week would assist us in providing a better
quality response.

We anticipate our response will incorporate the following documents:

Wildlife Management Plan, including revised exploration program schedule;
Consultation Record: ‘

Project Description; and

Summary of questions/concerns raised via public comment period with our detailed
responses

Thank you for the time you have taken to answer our many questions during the process to-
date.

Sincerely,
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